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NEWSLETTER,

Volume 24, Number 2, May 31, 2007

Dear Association Members: Welcome to the second 2007 Big Gull Lake East End Cottage Association newsletter. This edition will give you an update of happenings and events that affect our lake and cottages. Included are reports on the “Septic Re-inspection Program,  an Invasive Species Survey of Big Gull, and an update on global warming and its impact on fish habitat. We appreciate your continued support and encourage you to speak to your area representative and/or any of the directors if you have concerns of or interest in any topics that affect our lake. 

Message from the President:
●This year’s meteorological prediction is that we will continue to see above average temperatures in our cottage area along with some warming of the lake water temperature. At the annual May meeting of Lake Stewards sponsored by Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority, a biologist (Dr Marcogliefe) from Queen’s University gave a presentation on the future impact of global warming on lakes and fish habitat in our part of Ontario. In summary, for a cool water lake like Big Gull, a 2 degree Celsius increase in mean water temperature will lead to a 60 times increase in our Bass population, and a corresponding 15 to 20% decrease in the Pickerel and Pike population. Dr. Marcogliefe is putting together a survey which will be distributed to fishers, cottage owners, commercial fishers, and first nation’s peoples to gather information on what fishers are already experiencing and what changes fishers will make to the changes that global warming will bring about. 
● Dave Pattenden has informed me that the Islander docking lease application is progressing and that an environmental consulting group is engaged to carry out environmental impact analysis.
●Nancy Kingston with the able assistance of Nancy Wagner has produced a beautiful Big Gull Lake Calendar—don’t forget to pick up your copy at Cedar Crest Lodge or Holiday Haven.
●I have been asked several times about the FOCA (Federation of Ontario Cottage Associations) and what they do for us. As you know, we are members of this organization and historically, purchased liability and road insurance through companies endorsed by FOCA. Today, there is no longer a requirement to belong to FOCA in order to purchase insurance. The question is, therefore, why we belong. FOCA is the one collective voice for Cottagers in Ontario. They take on generic issues like our infamous “assessment review board” and were instrumental in leading the effort to have the Assessment Review Board restructured. In addition, they sponsor numerous environmental causes – one of which is labeled “dock talk”. It is directed at educating cottagers on how to live in an environmentally friendly way with their lake and surroundings. In this regard, please refer to www.foca.on.ca for a copy of their newsletter. In my opinion, FOCA is a valuable voice of cottagers’ concerns in Ontario and we should continue to support it.
●You may recall that BGLEECA has a charter—if you would like a hard copy please get in touch with Donna Commerford  at (613-479-2901) and or Ken Grant at ( 614-479-0064). 
●It is with sadness and regret that I have to inform you that two long time cottagers Betty Kimber and Bob Fowler have passed away. 
●Uranium: Frontenac Venture Corporation has staked 53 claims in a 25 by 5 km swath of land along road 509 in Central and North Frontenac. The company is currently in the bush with work crews clearing land and conducting assessment work. 
Environmental Report: 
“Septic Re-inspection”: Results from the 2006 on-site wastewater disposal system inspection program were made available from the North Frontenac Municipal Office. Inspections continued on Kashwakamak, and expanded to properties on Big Gull, Marble, and Mazinaw lakes.

In summary, about 40% of the properties inspected had no concerns, while 15 % had issues which were of serious concern. Of the 132 properties which have been inspected:

· 52 have no concerns, 
· 10 were too close to the water, 
· 5 were too close to a well, 
· 7 had tanks in poor condition, 
· 7 had excessive plant growth, 
· 8 had surface discharge, 
· 3 had roots in the tank, 
· 1 bed was eroded, 
· 1 tank required a pump out, 

· 21 had other concerns, and 
· 11 required follow-up to collect additional information. 
One recommendation made in last year’s report is that the municipality and the Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority sponsor a wastewater workshop to increase public awareness of water and wastewater issues in the area. 
I have been informed that council has allocated funds for the Inspection program to continue in 2007. 
Invasive Species Survey:  MVC and the Ontario Federation of Anglers and Hunters conducted an invasive species survey of Big Gull Lake in the summer of 2006. Approximately 10 sites were sampled and both Spiny Water Flea and Zebra Mussel veligers were found in Big Gull Lake. 

Aquatic Weed Cutter: 
 We will again offer aquatic weed cutting for BGLEECA members. Please get in touch with Dave Cox at 479-9944 and or Ken Grant at 479-0064 to book in your cutting times. 
Day Trips with an Environmental Flavor: 
1. Visit the Centre for Sustainable Watersheds at 14 Water Street, Portland Ontario to see the “ECOCYCLET” zerodischarge wastewater system. The main advantage of this system is that it takes advantage of plants’ requirements for water and nutrients to grow away pollution through evapotranspiration—with no discharge or drainage to the ground. 
2. Visit the Purdon Conservation Area between mid June and early July to take a boardwalk through a Showy Lady’s Slipper Orchid colony. Directions: take Hwy #7 to Perth, turn north onto Hwy #511; follow it through Lanark Village, Travel 5 km north of the village; turn left onto Watson’s Corners Rd; follow it for 12 km ( watch for Purdon C.A. signs). Turn right onto concession Rd. 8 and travel for 3 km.
3. Visit the Mill of Kintail Conservation Area: This conservation area is situated off Hwy #29 between between the towns of Arnprior and Almonte. There are trails to hike, a museum highlighting Robert Tait McKenzie art work, as well as numerous conservation educational programs directed at instilling the conservation ethic and an appreciation for nature and cultural resources. 

Upcoming Event Dates for 2007:
May 31, 2007: Spring Newsletter

June 09, 2007: Area Reps Meeting at Ken Grants – 1000 hrs.

July 11, 2007: Golf Tournament

Aug 4 & 5, 2007: Sailboat Races

Aug 11, 2007: Kid’s Fishing Derby

Aug 18, 2007: Director’s Meeting at Nancy Kingston’s - 1000 hrs

Aug 25, 2007: North Shore Road Meeting
Sept 01, 2007: AGM and Picnic: 1000 hrs for AGM and 1200 for Picnic

Sept 29, 2007: Director’s Meeting at Ken Grants – 1000 hrs

2007 DIRECTORS 
     President                 Ken Grant                  1054A  East Belcham     479-0064

     Vice President        Nancy Kingston         1278 Old Farm Lane       479-2533

     Treasurer                 Larry Glass                1056B Glass Lane           479-0384

     Secretary                 Donna Commerford   1178B Helen Lane          479-2901

     Environment            Ken Grant                  1054A  East Belcham     479-0064

     Director at Large     Nancy Gibson            1198B Helen Lane          479-2728

     North Shore Road   David Cox                  1026A Oak Ridge Point 479-9944
 2007 AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
	Area
	Representative
	Phone
	Alternate
	Phone

	1
	Eric Williams
	479-2376
	Carole Morin
	479-2497

	2
	Julie Carty
	479-2559
	Tom Symes
	470-0354

	3
	Virginia Grant
	479-0064
	Susan Kiss
	479-2210

	4
	Karen Saer
	479-2565
	Bryan Howe
	479-2833

	5
	Jim Kuhr
	479-2440
	Ted Economides
	479-2865

	6
	Pam Cox
	479-9944
	Carol Sargeant
	479-0362

	7
	Chuck Carolan
	479-2134
	Steve Palmer
	479-2784

	8
	Vacant
	
	
	

	9
	Jennifer Jarabek
	479-2459
	
	

	10
	John Commerford
	479-2847
	Jim Commerford
	479-2901

	11
	Russ Finch
	479-2656
	
	

	12
	
	
	Bill Hindson
	479-2853

	13
	Wendy Whitall
	479-2516
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